
 
 

 
 

 
 

Code of Behaviour - Uniform from 25th April 2022 
 

1st April 2022 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
We have been very flexible over the past 2 years but now we feel we need to return 
to the Code of Behaviour Uniform pre-covid.  
 
The following will come into effect from Monday 25th April 2022. 
 
UNIFORM 
 
• The correct wearing of school uniform during school hours and going to and from 
school is a strict requirement.  
• The PE Half-Zip does not constitute replacement of school coat or school jumper 
• Students who have PE either first class or last two classes can come to school 
in PE uniform or go home in PE Uniform.  
No exceptions to the rule  
 

 Students involved in Extra Curricular activities during school time - must 
wear their normal School uniform and change into PE gear.  

 Students on trips or sporting events must wear full PE uniform 

• As a sign of respect for oneself and for others a neat, tidy and well groomed 
appearance is essential.  Hair should be neat and tidy and appropriate for school or 
work. 
• Uniform checks will be held regularly. 
• Students must report to the Deputy Principal’s office if they arrive to school and 
are not in full uniform.  Spare items of school uniform are generally available for 
students should the need arise. 
• Students not wearing the correct school uniform will receive negative VSWare points, 
3 offences merit a Behaviour Reflection Workshop 
• Medical reasons will be taken into consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

P.E.  UNIFORM 
 
• Navy track-suit bottoms or Navy leggings. No stripes allowed. 
• School Sports Top with crest 
• School Half-Zip with Crest 
• Securely fastened sports runners and sports socks. Canvas shoes are not allowed. 
• Sports shorts optional for warmer days - red, navy, blue, black, white or GAA club 
shorts will suffice. 
• Hoodies are currently not part of the PE Uniform and not acceptable  
 
JEWELLERY 
 
• In the interest of safety only one pair of small earrings and one ring on each hand 
is allowed. No other visible body piercings are allowed. Spacers allowed for a two 
week period only. 
• Students who have unacceptable piercings will be asked to remove where possible 
and may be sent to the Study Hall for the day and parent contacted. Repeated 
incidences will result in Behaviour Reflection Workshop and/or suspension. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
  

 
  
____________________  
 
William Ryan   
 
Principal 
 


